Minutes    

Town of Otego Planning Board

January 21, 2020        

PLANNING BOARD

Regular Meeting 

APPROVED  

Planning Board Members Present:   Lois Chernin, Mark Dye, Elizabeth Callahan, Katie Higgins, and Harry Martin   

Planning Board Members Excused:  None

Planning Board Recording Secretary Teresa DeSantis- Here

Codes Officer Dan Wilber- Absent

Public:  Glenn Seroka

_____________________________________________________________________________

The Regular Planning Board Meeting officially opened at 7:00 PM.  

CHANGES IN THE SLATE OF MEMBERS OF THE PLANNING BOARD:
At the December Town Board meeting- Chairwoman Kate Lawrence presented a letter of resignation.  Also at the January Town Board meeting- Planning Board member Roberto Romano, who was at the end of his 5 year term, was not re-appointed.  We thank Kate Lawrence and Roberto Romano for their many years of service to the Town Planning Board.

Alternate member Katie Higgins was appointed as a member of the Planning Board, to fill out the term of Kate Lawrence, which ends on 10-31-22.   

New member Harry Martin was appointed as a member of the Planning Board, to serve in the place of Roberto Romano, for the 5 year term ending 12-31-24.  

We now have a vacancy for the alternate member of the Planning Board.

Member Elizabeth Callahan would like clarified what falls under Planning Board jurisdiction, and what falls under the ZBA.  She also made the following statement, which she wanted included in the written record:

"In the Zoning Law, it says that the Town Board appoints the Chairperson (of the Planning Board), where as our Planning Board By-Laws do not say that.  And so for the longest time, we abided by our By-Laws.  And when we read that, we began at one point to ask the Town Board to appoint the Chairperson." 

A discussion followed.  Lois Chernin said that the Town Supervisor had stated in the December meeting that it was up to the Planning Board itself to appoint its own Chair.

Then Elizabeth Callahan summarized:  "I am just pointing out that the Zoning says that the Town Board appoints the Chairperson whereas the Planning Board By-Laws say that we elect our own three officers; and we checked with the Town Board, and they are following the Planning Board By-Laws procedures.  And that I am just noting that at some point, when the Zoning is being looked at, that should, obviously with the Town's permission, and with all proper process, be corrected."

ANNUAL ELECTION OF THE SLATE OF OFFICERS OF THE PLANNING BOARD:
The annual election of the Slate of Officers of the Planning Board was held.

MOTION to appoint Lois Chernin as Chair of the Planning Board.

Motion by Elizabeth Callahan and seconded by Mark Dye.

Voice Vote:
YES __5_  

NO  __0__

 

Five in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.

MOTION to appoint Mark Dye as Vice-Chair of the Planning Board.

Motion by Lois Chernin and seconded by Elizabeth Callahan.

Voice Vote:
YES __5_  

NO  __0__

 

Five in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.

MOTION to appoint Katie Higgins as Secretary of the Planning Board.

Motion by Lois Chernin and seconded by Mark Dye.

Voice Vote:
YES __5_  

NO  __0__

 

Five in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.

REVIEW OF THE MEETING MINUTES FOR THE NOVEMBER 19 th  REGULAR MEETING:

The unapproved meeting minutes for the November 19, 2019 Planning Board Regular Meeting were reviewed.  A Motion was made by Elizabeth Callahan to accept the Minutes as corrected.  
MOTION to accept the November 19, 2019 Planning Board Regular Meeting Minutes as corrected.

Motion by Elizabeth Callahan and seconded by Katie Higgins.

Voice Vote:
YES __5_  

NO  __0__

 

Five in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.

Note that there was no Planning Board meeting in December, due to a lack of new business.
NEW BUSINESS:  

Mike Perry for a Simple Lot Split at 215 Anderson Lane (Off of Flax Island Road)- #317.00-1-31.04:

Michael (Mike) Perry filed a lot split with the Otsego County Clerks office over the summer, without Planning Board review.  The Application was received in the November Planning Board meeting.  The Parent Parcel is 126.76 acres.  Michael Perry intends to purchase Lot 1- 94.80 acres.  Lot 2- 31.96 acres, will be retained by Tom Anderson, the owner of both parcels.  A copy of the survey map by LLS R. Braun, Map Date 5-22-19, Map # 4883, was presented at the November meeting.  

A lengthy discussion followed.  It was decided to approve the application contingent upon receiving a letter of authorization from Tom Anderson, owner of the property, and checking to make sure the parent parcel has not been split after 2003, when the Zoning law was established. ((Note:  Recording Secretary Teresa DeSantis checked with the Otsego County RPTS on 1-22-20, the next day, and was told that the parent parcel was created in the year 2000- predating the Town's Zoning law.))  Town Board member Dave Sheldon said he would check with Tom Anderson about a letter of authorization.

MOTION for the Town of Otego Planning Board to be the Lead Agency for the Simple Lot Split of Mike Perry on behalf of the Owner Tom Anderson for the Parent Parcel # 317.00-1-31.04, and that it is a Type 2 action for the purposes of SEQRA, with no SEQRA review needed.

Motion by Elizabeth Callahan and seconded by Mark Dye.

Voice Vote:
YES __5_  

NO  __0__

 

Five in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.
MOTION that the Planning Board, having determined that this Action is in compliance with the Town Zoning and Subdivision Law, approves the Simple Lot Split of the same parcel # 317.00-1-31.04 of Tom Anderson, with acreage of 94.8 Acres for Lot-1 and 31.96 Acres for Lot 2, contingent upon receiving from Tom Anderson a letter authorizing the Chair to sign the mapping.

Motion by Elizabeth Callahan and seconded by Mark Dye.

Roll Call Vote:  Lois Chernin:  Aye;  Elizabeth Callahan:  Aye;  Katie Higgins:  Aye; Mark Dye:  Aye;  Harry Martin:  Aye. 

Five in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.
Chair Lois Chernin signed the mylar map, which we will hold in the PB office until the letter of authorization is received.

OLD BUSINESS: 
Andrew Latham -6 Lot Major Subdivision- On CR 6- #297.00-1-11.00:

Applicant Andrew Latham was not present tonight.  The Planning Board looked at the survey map presented.  Map by LLS R. Braun, Map Date #6-6-19, Map # 4888.  A discussion followed.  Lot 5 is a land-locked parcel, and lacks road access.  Our laws do not allow for the creation of land-locked parcels with no access.  The Planning Board discussed the difference between driveways- under 500 feet long, and private roads-over 500 feet long, as defined in the Zoning Law.  

In the Zoning Law, page 27, Mark Dye read the following:

On lot character- structures to have access: "Every building hereafter erected or moved shall be on a lot adjacent to a public street, or with access to a street shown on an approved subdivision plat, and all structures shall be located on lots as to provide safe and convenient access for servicing, fire protection, and required off-street parking."  

Lois Chernin will check with Codes Officer Dan Wilber.  Further discussion will be at next months meeting.

Shane Digan- Flow Chart Booklet of Planning Board Procedures:
Otsego County Planner Trainee  Shane Digan was present at the meeting tonight.  He presented a 13 page draft flow chart booklet of Planning Board procedures for review.  A discussion followed.  Shane will continue to revise the booklet. The Planning Board will get together at next meeting with their thoughts and ideas.

COMMUNICATIONS and PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:
A Town Zoning Commission to work on revision of the Zoning law and Zones has been formed by the Town Board.  The Zoning Commission is composed of Dave Sheldon, Mark Dye, and Lois Chernin.

A discussion followed about next month's meeting.  Chair Lois Chernin asked all members to bring with them any and all documents they have for Simple Lot Splits.  Chair Lois Chernin would like instructions and forms to fit on a single sheet of paper.

The Planning Board will continue to streamline its process to make it easier for the Planning Board and for its Applicants.
TRAINING REPORTS:  None.

MOTION to adjourn.

Motion by Harry Martin  and seconded by Mark Dye.

Voice Vote:
YES __5_  

NO  __0__

 

Five in favor, none opposed.  Motion carried.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:48 PM.    
___________________________________________________________________________

Respectfully Submitted-
Teresa DeSantis- Town of Otego PB Recording Secretary    
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